


April 13, 2022

[bookmark: _GoBack]Representative Jay Obernolte
1029 Longworth House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

Senator Dianne Feinstein
331 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20510

Senator Alex Padilla
112 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

RE: H.R. 3649 and Federal Recognition for the Mono Lake Kutzadika’a Tribe

Dear Representative Obernolte, Senator Feinstein, and Senator Padilla,

The Mono Basin Regional Planning Advisory Committee (RPAC) supports H.R. 3649, the “Mono Lake Kutzadika’a Tribe Recognition Act.” H.R. 3649 is a widely-supported, bipartisan measure with important historical and contemporary implications for the Tribe, including long-overdue federal recognition.

The Mono Lake Kutzadika’a have resided consistently in California’s Eastern Sierra between Yosemite National Park and the California-Nevada state line for thousands of years. Their community and traditional ties to the region far pre-date European-American contact with the Mono Basin.

The Kutzadika’a are active and engaged community members, and the Tribe is currently recognized as a community and political entity in the Mono Basin. The Tribe is consulted by federal, state, and county governments on projects that affect the Mono Basin.

The Tribe’s effort for federal recognition has widespread regional support, including from the Mono County Board of Supervisors, the National Park Service, the Sierra Club, the Mono Lake Committee, Friends of the Inyo, and California Legal Indian Services. Ten neighboring tribes support federal recognition for the Tribe, and more than 5,000 individuals have signed a petition supporting the Tribe’s recognition.

Because of the Tribe’s important cultural history and continued vibrant presence in the region, the RPAC supports passage of H.R. 3649 so that the Mono Lake Kutzadika’a Tribe may receive federal recognition. Please advance the bill…

Sincerely,



Lisa Cutting
Vice-Chair, Mono Basin RPAC



